
OAC staff man Paul Adams and his wife, Carmina, live in Virginia and are thankful that God has paved the way

for them to team up with their local home church for summer ministry on the boardwalk in Ocean City, Maryland.

The team included twenty teenagers and fourteen adults.  Before Paul and the team left for this outreach, there was a

group effort to get the team ready with many gifted individuals from their church helping the teens by equipping

them to share the Gospel, memorize Scripture

and learn some basic apologetics.  It’s wonderful

to work in this way with the local church and see

how the Lord can equip and bless as everything

comes together for conducting effective open­air

evangelism.  When the teens gave their report at

church on how the outreach went, it was a joy to

hear them say that the trip had helped them in

sharing the Gospel even in their own spheres of

influence back home as a direct result of their

training for this time of ministry. 
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A n a t o l y  K u s h n i r c h u k  ­  O n  T h e  B a s e
Our open­air staff in the war­torn nation of Ukraine are being used of God to help families of the military.  Their

moral trauma runs very deep, but God can heal them of their spiritual wounds and give them the joy of life again.

Hundreds of meetings have taken place coupled with counseling, showing empathy, praying with the lost and, of

course, sharing Christ as the ultimate conqueror over sin and death. As a military chaplain, OAC staff man Anatoly

Kushnirchuk has much work to do.  New soldiers are constantly coming into the military service, and they are asking

questions about God, which rarely happens in civilian life.  But on the frontline, they are open to talk, to ask and

even to pray to God for the first time in their lives.  There are also those soldiers who have already believed in God

and are eager to talk about Him, study the Bible and share their faith. Summer camps are held for the children and

are being used by God.  Every

night during these times of

outreach, there is great opportunity

to talk directly about salvation,

faith in God and forgiveness of

sins. There were about 100 children

in our programs each day who

heard the pure Gospel, and at the

end of the camp, most all of them

came to the place where they called

to receive Christ.  Thanks be to

God.
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